


Plan's Status for the 2018-2019 Plan Year- Yellow Zone 

For the Plan Year beginning July 1, 2018, the Plan is in endangered status (the "Yellow Zone"). This 
is because (1) the Plan previously passed a statutory test for "special emergence" from critical 
status, AND (2) the funded percentage is less than 80%. 

Funding Improvement Plan 

In October, 2010, you received a notice advising that the Plan was in critical status for the 2010-
2011 Plan Year. The Trustees, therefore, adopted a Rehabilitation Plan to address the financial 
health of the Plan. Subsequently you were sent a notice detailing the Plan changes under the 
Rehabilitation Plan. 

Because the Plan previously emerged from critical status to endangered status, on May 10, 2016, 
the Trustees adopted a Funding Improvement Plan ("FIP") intended to continue the restoration of 
the financial health of the Plan. The funding improvement plan made no changes to the benefits 
provided by the Plan (as it existed under the Rehabilitation Plan) and made no changes to the 
contribution rates required of contributing employers under the Rehabilitation Plan. 

PPA and MPRA, taken together, still require annual review and certification of the Plan's funded 
status. You will continue, on an annual basis, to receive notices-like this until the Plan is no longer 
in critical or endangered status. Due to the provisions of the law, annual changes to the Plan's 
funded zone status are not unlikely. 

On September 20, 2017, following such annual review, the Trustees adopted an Updated Funding 
Improvement Plan. The Updated FIP makes no changes to benefits or required contribution rates. 

We understand that legally required notices like this one can create concern about the Plan's 
future. We continue to confer with legal counsel and with our actuaries and consultants to 
address these issues. Please be assured that improving the Plan's funded status is our top priority, 
and we are committed to taking any actions necessary to ensure your pension benefits will be 
there when you retire. 

For more information about this notice or the Trust, contact the Administration Office at the 
address or phone listed at the top of page 1 of this notice. 

cc: United States Department of Labor 
Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation 


